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I  
n 1909, John B. Laing purchased a large property on Big 

Mountain in Giles County.  Even then, he recognized the 

area was special. He wrote, ñThere is not any place that I 

know of that I would get more pleasure in protecting for the 

future than I would in Little Stony Creek watershed. 

Mountain streams like that are very scarce and in the future 

will be more so.ò 
 

Mr. Laingôs great-grandchildren made his hope a reality in 

August by placing a conservation easement on the property; it 

permanently protects 2,833 acres of forestland. The family 

worked with the Virginia Department of Forestry (VDOF), 

the U.S. Forest Service Forest Legacy Program and the New 

River Land Trust to conserve the property. 
 

Known as the Little Stony Tract, the property helps protect 

the natural and recreational resources in the area. It is 

adjacent to the Appalachian Trail, the Mountain Lake 

wilderness and the Jefferson National Forest. 
 

Over 19 miles of pristine streams on the property drain into 

Little Stony Creek, which flows over the Cascades waterfall 

and then goes to the New River.  The popular Cascades 

National Recreation Area sees 150,000 visitors a year. The 

streams on the property have large buffers of trees, which 

protect water quality downstream. 
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The large forest provides habitat for abundant wildlife.  There 

are rare, threatened and endangered species that live on the 

property, including 12 species identified by Virginiaôs Natural 

Heritage Program. Rare orchids, ferns and butterflies thrive 

there, as do many species of birds. 
 

The forestland addresses global concerns related to climate, 

water and air quality.  It retains nitrogen, phosphorus and 

sediment and sequesters hundreds of thousands of tons of 

carbon dioxide.  The land also removes 200,000 lbs. of 

pollutants from the atmosphere each year. 
 

The Land Trust reached out to the landowners and met with 

primary owner Charles Dorsey in 2013.  John Eustis, Executive 

Director of the Land Trust, advised Mr. Dorsey that a Forest 

Legacy grant, a national program funded by the Land and 

Water Conservation Fund, would be the best program for 

conserving the property. 
 

The Land Trust served as the applicant for the highly 

competitive nationwide grant process. It took a great deal of 

preparation and two funding cycles, and the project received 

funding in 2017. ñProtection of this incredible property is 

testament to the familyôs conservation ethic and love for their 

landò said John Eustis. 

The Banff Mountain Film Festival World Tour is returning to the Moss Arts 
Center on Wednesday March 13, 2019.  The show will begin at 7pm. 
 

Come see stories of remote journeys, ground-breaking expeditions and cutting-
edge adventures told through the eyes of  filmmakers from around the 
globe. Tickets will be sold at Walkabout Sports in Blacksburg and Moss Arts 
Center and are $16 for general admission and $25 for VIP seats. Donôt miss it! 

https://www.nps.gov/subjects/lwcf/index.htm
https://www.nps.gov/subjects/lwcf/index.htm
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NRLT Receives Grants to Protect Land Along Appalachian Trail 

The Appalachian Trail Conservancy (ATC), on behalf of the A.T. Landscape 

Partnership, awarded the New River Land Trust two grants for a strategic 

conservation initiative focused on properties along the Appalachian Trail 

(A.T.) corridor in southwest Virginia.  
 

One grant of $82,000 will fund a portion of the costs to conserve the 700-acre 

Little Meadows Property in Giles County, VA near the Baily Gap and Wind 

Rock sections of the Appalachian Trail. 
 

Little Meadows is adjacent to the Jefferson National Forest and near the 

Mountain Lake Wilderness, Cascades National Recreation Trail and two  

United States Forest Service (USFS) Special Biological Areas. It contains 

rare species, trout streams, and a large area of mixed hardwood forest. The 

project is a collaborative effort between NRLT, the Virginia Department of 

Forestry (VDOF) and the USFS. 
 

The protection of this property builds on the conservation of the adjacent 

2,800-acre Little Stony easement completed in August. The Land Trust has 

been working on conserving these properties since 2012 when we identified 

them as one of the highest conservation priorities in the region using our 

Geographic Information Systems (GIS) models. 
 

The second grant of $12,500 will support staff time to identify properties 

important to the ATC corridor in seven counties in the region.  After 

identifying key properties using our GIS model, we will contact landowners 

to explore their interest in voluntary conservation options for their land.  
 

The A.T. Landscape Partnership works to connect and conserve the values of 

the exceptional landscape associated with the Appalachian Mountain Range. 

The Partnership is a coalition of federal, state and local government agencies, 

nonprofit conservation organizations, and academic institutions. 

NRLT Requesting Grant to Create Two Public Parks 
The Land Trust is requesting a $1.2 million 

grant from the Forest CORE Fund, a forest 

mitigation fund from Mountain Valley 

Pipeline, to purchase 553 acres on Brush 

Mountain in order to create two adjacent 

parks: one in the Town of Blacksburg and 

one in Montgomery County.  
 

The proposed parks would expand the 

popular active recreation areas of Heritage 

and Gateway Parks and the Jefferson 

National Forest.  The Poverty Creek Trails 

Coalition, which is working with the Land 

Trust to obtain grant funding, would work 

with the county to develop the trail system in 

the parks and town. 
 

If successful, the Land Trust plans to turn 

the land over to the Town of Blacksburg and 

Montgomery County to manage the parks.  
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